
Minutes of Sandon Parish Council Meeting 
   Thursday 13th August 2020 at 5pm 

    Remotely via Zoom 
 

 
Present:   Cllr P Bolton, Cllr F Cannon, Cllr K Chamberlain, Cllr B Morris, Cllr J de Uphaugh (Chair) 

   In attendance:   Mrs C Scott Responsible Financial Officer, Mrs H Stubbings, Clerk, and four members of the 
public.  
 

20.45 Welcome.  
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
Apologies for absence –  Cllr B Wordley 

 
20.46 Requests for dispensation for disclosable pecuniary interest on items on the agenda – Localism Act 2011 

s33 dispensations as standing.  
 
20.47  To discuss the land at Mill End farm (Millbury).  

Due to the timing of staff vacations within the planning department at NHDC this matter has already been 
determined and REFUSED on technical matters. 

 The first application is going to appeal. 
 Mr & Mrs N Lyness of Mill End informed the meeting that they had applied for ownership of the verge from 
HCC under adverse possession rights. 

 
   20.48 The Two Brewers 
 This application is for Listed Building consent on the two-storey extension. There have been no objections 

from neighbours. The Parish Council had no objection to this request - resolved. 
 
20.49 3 Roe Green Cottages 

 This is a full household application for an extension and a separate building in the garden. The question as 
to the use of the land for the garden building had been raised; was the land garden or agricultural land? 
The Parish Council had no objection to this household application - resolved. 

 
20.50  The Carriers 

This is a re-submitted application with little difference from the previous application. The access has been 
modified but in principal is still the same as before.   
It was agreed to object to this planning application on the grounds as previously set out. – Resolved 
 

20.51 To discuss matters relating to Covid-19 including sports on Roe Green. 
Cllr Bolton was concerned and disappointed about the recent use of the sports field and the lack of care 
regarding covid protection and compliance. Some behaviour and actions were felt to be dangerous and 
there had been complaints from residents, some elderly and those needing to ‘shield’.  
The Parish Council had been provided with appropriate risk assessments and information from both the 
football and cricket club. Including Covid-19 guidelines, ECB return to cricket plan and Umpire Advice. It 
was agreed that these documents covered the players, but did not include the risk to spectators. The PC 
were sympathetic to Pauls comments.  

 Cllr Bolton had asked to see a copy of the Sports Club insurance, which will be provided.  
Cllr Bolton as the representative from Roe Green offered to monitor the situation. 

   
 
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 5.29 pm 
 
 
Chairman .........................................................   Date ....................................................... 


